CHAIRMAN’S REPORT TO THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH ON 4 MAY 2021
Welcome to the 2021 Annual Report. The year has been one of the most unsettling and difficult in the Council’s history due to the unforeseen pandemic caused by Covid 19. Normal council meetings had to be suspended until the establishment of virtual meetings, courtesy of the Zoom app. This proved a challenge for some members due to poor broadband in some areas of the village or just the mere technical difficulties of conducting on-line meetings. However, we persevered and one of the upsides was the attendance at the meetings of more of the general public from whom we gained some useful feedback about issues that may not have been aired. A special thanks goes to our Clerk, Caroline Dowson, who has kept us all together during the last 18 months and has managed the computerisation of our meetings with remarkable skill.
Precept 2021/22
In January we had to decide on the financial commitments for the forthcoming year, 2021/22. We appreciated that, for some, the year was going to be a difficult one with many being furloughed and some losing employment. Our financial objective was to ensure that no additional financial burden should be created for households but at the same time we needed to have the funds available to cover all essential expenditure. To this end it was agreed that a precept of £8345 would be requested which would leave a funding shortfall which would be filled by a grant from the District Council and money from the Parish Council Reserves.
West Suffolk Local Plan Consultation
In 2020 West Suffolk issued a consultation document in which the future planning visions and objectives for the district were to be considered. This included consultation on the future development of individual villages and towns. It presented an opportunity for us to determine whether we wanted further development in the village and if so, how we would like to control it. At a meeting in November 2020 the Council agreed that there should be opportunity for additional development in the village but under strict control to ensure that the character of the village was not adversely affected. To that end our response to the consultation included a request to alter the settlement boundary but to only include the conservation area of the village thereby ensuring the conservation control would be applied to any development. Our response to this document can be seen on the Parish Council web site along with the proposed alteration to the settlement boundary.
Planning

There are still several unresolved planning applications associated with the Station Rd industrial site, the former Trimay site at Little Heath Barnham and the ongoing application for the quarry at North Farm. Most concerning was the revised application from the quarry operator, Mick George, who now wants to route quarry vehicles along the C633 and then along A134 to Thetford and Bury St Edmunds. This brought strong objections from the Parish Council but also from residents in Thetford and from the Thetford Town and District Council. We expect a resolution to some of the Station Rd industrial site applications before the end of the summer 2021.
Lorry Watch

A Lorry Watch scheme was created for C633 in conjunction with Suffolk Trading Standards with a view to controlling the number of vehicles ignoring the constraints of the Traffic Regulating Order (TRO). This scheme proved to be only partially affective due to the poor wording of the TRO which permitted certain vehicles to ignore the one-way restriction. The PC are still investigating the options to control these vehicle movements as they cause considerable damage to the roadside edges and the roadside conservation areas. The damage to the edges of the road is a hazard to motorists and especially cyclists.
Finally, as we slowly emerge from Lockdown life is probably not going to be exactly as it was before COVID but one thing for certain is that the work of the Parish Council will continue to support the facilities of the village but, we do not have a monopoly on good ideas so if you have one let us know. 
